
 

Frank Whiteman Boulevard, Cooper Drive, Illinois Drive,  
and Wisconsin Drive Sidewalks Project 

Public Information Meeting 
Aug. 18, 2025 

Project Overview 

Collier County, in coordination with the Florida Department of Transportation (FDOT), is completing plans 
for a 5-foot-wide concrete sidewalk along the north side of segments of Frank Whiteman Boulevard, 
Cooper Drive, Illinois Drive, and Wisconsin Drive from 10th Street N to 14th Street N. The sidewalk is 
funded by a FDOT grant and potential local funds and is anticipated to enhance safety and connectivity 
for pedestrians and bicyclists. 

This meeting is to inform the public about the design of the sidewalk.  The design is currently at the 60% 
phase.  Next steps include final design and permitting anticipated through 2025.  After bidding of the 
project, construction is anticipated to start in fall 2026 and end in mid-summer 2027.  

Preliminary Schedule 

 2025 2026 2027 
Milestone Summer Fall Winter Spring Summer Fall Winter Spring Summer 

Design Summer ’25 – Winter ‘25       
Permitting Summer ’25 – Winter ‘25       

Bidding    Spring ’26 – Summer ‘26     
Construction      Fall ’26 – Mid Summer ‘27  

 

        Contact us for additional information 
              Design Project Manager: Josh Hildebrand, P.E.  (239) 461-2487  amartin@johnsoneng.com  
              County Project Manager: Katherine Chachere  (239) 252-5805  Katherine.Chachere@colliercountyfl.gov 
 

 

The figure below shows the proposed future pathway 
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